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ADDENDUM 1 
 

DATE:  August 11, 2022  
   
REFERENCE: City of Rockville  
 Invitation for Bid: IFB 04-23 

North Washington Street And East Middle Lane Road 
Diet Project 

   
 Scheduled Submittal Deadline: Tuesday, August 30, 2022, at 2:00 P.M. (Eastern) 
   

 

 
We have received the following questions/comments concerning this Invitation for Bid.  Responses to these 
questions are also provided, where additions, revisions, clarifications, corrections and/or deletions found within 
the City’s responses are incorporated into this Addendum: 
 

1) is there a recommended vendor/source for the precast concrete curbs and for the meter poles? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
There is no recommended vendor list for the precast concrete curbs and for the meter poles.  Any concrete 
pre-casters or any pole vendors should be able to handle each item. 
 

2) What are the liquidated damages for this project? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
Reference Section II, Article 35; Page 11 of the IFB. 
 

3) Is there a dollar/percentage limit amount for Item No. 1001 Mobilization? If affirmative, please provide it. 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
There is no limit for item No. 1001 Mobilization.  
 

4) Is there a dollar/percentage limit amount for Item No. 1003 Maintenance of Traffic? If affirmative, please provide it. 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
There is no limit for Item No. 1003 Maintenance of Traffic.   
 

5) How are you going to pay for rock removal if it is encountered during excavation? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
According to the technical specifications on Page 48 of the IFB, excavation will not be measured, but will 
be incidental to the related installed work, including utilities and sidewalk.   
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6) Is there a minimum MFD requirement for this project? 

 
RESPONSE: 
 
No, there are no MFD requirements pertaining to the project specified in the IFB. 
 

7) Since this is a construction project. Please clarify the Professional Liability requirement for insurance. 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
The boilerplate requirement for Professional Liability insurance listed in Section II of the IFB is Alternative 
in nature, and does not apply to the specified project in the IFB. 

 
 
Please sign below to acknowledge receipt of addendum and return with your bid. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jonathan Pierson, CPSM, C.P.M. 
Assistant Director 
 
 
 
 
 

Company Name  Authorized Signature 
 
 

  
 
 
 

Date   
 
JWP/jwp 


	Tuesday, August 30, 2022, at 2:00 P.M. (Eastern)

